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APPLICANT:
Garry Mills 
LOCATION:
            424 Reed Avenue   (Lot 2837 on map)
ZONING:

“R-1A" - Single-Family District, Low Density
REQUEST:

Variance from Section 1151.065 (C) which limits side yard fence heights to 6'. The proposed fence that would be 8’ high for the length of the first 32’ starting at the end of the garage, 7’ high for the next 16’ of length with the final 8’ of fence being 6’ tall. The new fence will be three feet from a currently existing fence that the neighbor to the south has already installed.  
BACKGROUND:
The proposed fence is to be installed for privacy from the neighbor to the south.  The applicant states that the southern neighbor’s windows allow that neighbor to see over his fence into the applicant’s property.  The applicant says the neighbor is constantly watching him and feels his privacy is being invaded.      

COMMENTS:
The zoning inspector has noted that the two neighbors have a strained relationship as demonstrated by a 2019 Marion Citizen Settlement Program Agreement and his discussions with both of the neighbors. As a result of these factors the zoning inspector feels strongly that the fence variance should be approved.  
IN FAVOR OF THIS REQUEST:

1.
The fence will allow the applicant to have the privacy they desire. 
2.
The zoning inspector is in favor of the request.  

AGAINST THIS REQUEST:
 1.
A 2' fence height variance is required for 32’ fence and a 1’ fence high variance is required for 16’ of fence.  

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:
Approve the request given the strained relationship between the neighbors and the fact that the maximum variance will affect an area some 42’ from the street right of way.  
